Weekly ReCAP for November 17, 2017
______________________________________________
Next CPC meeting - Dec. 4, Cheesbrough Room, Main Library in San Andreas 2-4p.m., 1-2 “Brown Bag session.

1-2 “Brown Bag” guests will be members of the Foothills Community Park & Recreation group who will discuss the potential shooting center and regional park plans in the Valley Springs area.  The guests will give details, vision and plans and answer questions.
_____________________________________________________________________________________
Sierra Film Fest Event:
 

CONTACT: AGATA SULCZYNSKI, 415.516.4972

Admission: 10 at door, 8 online
Date November 18, 2017
Time: Doors open 6pm; Films start at 6:30
Location: Bistro Espresso,2182 Highway 4 G700 Arnold, California 95223
Hosted by: Ebbetts Pass Forest Watch
www.sierrafilmfest.org

Come at 6pm, grab a drink and snack and settle in for some riveting films.

Feature films are:

Freightened: the Real Cost of Shipping
In an audacious investigation, Freightened will reveal the mechanics
and perils of freight shipment; an all-but-visible industry that holds
the key to our economy, our environment and the very model of
our civilization.

Denis Delestrac | 2016 | 90 min. | Spain, France

Another Way of Living: The Story of Reston, VA | Bistro Espresso|
November 18, 2017
Robert Simon, a visionary American planner, believes that creating
community is more important than building buildings. He envisions
another way of living in the suburbs, combining the best of the city
with the best of the country. In 1964, he develops the New Town of
Reston, VA where he makes his utopian vision a reality. Reston is an
international sensation that inspires new trends in suburban
development, mixing residential and commercial uses and creating civic
open spaces to promote community. Early on, facing financial
challenges, he is fired from the project by investors, but he never
stops believing in his vision. At age 100 he continues to insist that
Reston remain true to its principles as it struggles with new
challenges that financial success brings.

Rebekah Wingert-Jabi | 2015 | 70 min. | USA
______________________________________________________________________________
POLITICS
Calaveras County Pivots, Will Consider Large-Acreage Grow Model

PETER HECHT
November 7, 2017
The proposal stands to dramatically reduce the number of allowable farms in the county, which has already collected $5 million in cannabis taxes and $3.7 million in 2016-17 application fees from more than 700 cannabis farmers... Here’s what folks in Calaveras can expect... Click here for article—Leafly.com, November 7, 2017

https://www.leafly.com/news/politics/calaveras-county-pivots-will-consider-large-acreage-grow-model
______________________________________________________________________________
New date for signal completion
The Valley Springs News / November 8, 2017
   The traffic signal at State Route 26 and Vista Del Lago is now scheduled to be operational by Nov. 14.

   District 1 Supervisor Gary Tofanelli received word on Monday about the new date from Carl Baker, Caltrans District 10’s rural planning office chief.

   Traffic signal work at the intersection began at the end of May and there have been several anticipated beginning of operation dates going back to September.

   Caltrans spokesman Warren Alford said some changes need to be made to the signal head and after that is completed and barring any unforeseen circumstances, such as rain, the signal should be up and running Nov. 14.
______________________________________________________________________________
Veterans building receives temporary occupancy permit
By Nick Baptista / The Valley Springs News / November 8, 2017

   The new Jenny Lind veterans Memorial District hall is open for business.

   The hall, which has been under construction since 2010, received a temporary occupancy permit last week from the Calaveras County building department.

   “It allows us to rent the hall and office space, but the kitchen is unavailable for now,” Memorial District General Manager Frank Garza said.

   A grease interceptor needs to be installed in the kitchen.

   Garza said they hope to have that completed in time for the annual community Thanksgiving Day dinner organized by Paul Coca.

   Other steps necessary to obtain the permanent permit include placing more aggregate outside the building, installing a pair of handrails and adding more concrete at a Boy Scout project in front of the building to improve wheelchair accessibility to a nearby bench.

   Other work not required to gain occupancy includes installing carpet in offices and professionally cleaning the remaining concrete floors.

   Garza said they are looking for volunteers to help in some of the tasks and they can reach him at (209) 483-3187.

   Several activities are scheduled for this weekend at the hall and an official dedication ceremony is in the planning stages with a time to be determined.

   The new building is more than three times as large as the previous hall, which was demolished to serve as the parking area for the new hall.  The new building has multiple meeting rooms, a larger stage area for theatrical events and a larger capacity for community and private events.

   The new hall will also solve handicap-access, heating and air-conditioning issues associated with the old hall.
______________________________________________________________________________

Calaveras traffic fatalities nearly doubled
CHP commander:  No common theme to explain why

By Nick Baptista / The Valley Springs News / Friday, November 10, 2017

   Calaveras County roads have been more deadly this year in comparison to 2016.

   That grim fact and other statistics concerning traffic on Calaveras County roadways were presented by California Highway Patrol Lt. Cmdr. John Warren during his talk last week at the monthly Good Morning Calaveras program put on by the Calaveras Chamber of Commerce at Mark Twain Medical Center.

   Calaveras statistics from the beginning of this year to Oct. 20 were in Warren’s presentation, along with those for all of 2016.

   As of Oct. 20, there were 15 fatalities on Calaveras roads this year and there were nine in eight fatal collisions during 2016.  However, since Oct. 20, Calaveras has had two more fatalities for a total of 17 this year.

   Warren, who is commander of the CHP office in San Andreas, said there is no common theme to explain the spike in local traffic fatalities.

   Seven of the fatalities involved motorcyclists.

   There has been a surge of motorists and cyclists visiting the county and being unfamiliar with local roads and going too fast could be contributing factors, he said.

   Increases in traffic to the area were indicated by CHP statistics for motorist services and enforcement contact numbers, both of which are more than 2016 totals.

   Motorist services numbers for 2017 are 2,839 compared to 2,647 in 2016, while enforcement contacts this year have been 5,149 compared to 4,981 last year.

   Total traffic collision numbers for 2017 are down slightly – 578 to 628 – with more than two months left until the end of the year.  However, injury collisions have already surpassed last year’s totals – 246 this year compared to 240 in 2016.

   Driving under the influence arrests are quickly approaching last year’s totals.  As of Oct. 20, local CHP officers had made 145 DUI arrests compared to 157 in 2016.

   The CHP’s San Andreas office covers 1,100 square miles, Warren said.  It is one of 103 CHP area offices and has a staff of nearly 30 uniformed officers and support personnel.

   Warren is in his first year as the local CHP commander.  He has been with the CHP for 21 years and began his career in San Francisco with stops in San Jose, Dublin and the protective service branch of the CHP that guards state officials and state buildings.

   Good Morning Calaveras is a monthly breakfast meeting for local officials, community leaders, business owners and staffs to engage and learn from each other.

______________________________________________________________________________

Citizens’ regulations to circulate

Cannabis rules could come to voters

By Jason Cowan Jason@Calaverasenterprise.com November 10, 2017
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Bottom of Form

An initiative that could permit commercial marijuana cultivation will be on the ballot by the end of the year, officials with Calaveras National Organization for the Reform of Marijuana Laws confirmed Nov. 3.

A campaign is underway to submit a regulatory package by mid-November for the Calaveras County Elections Office to vet, said Bob Bowerman, executive director of the organization, during a presentation in Mountain Ranch.

If approved, Bowerman speculated it would take about two more weeks to gather enough signatures to qualify the initiative for the election next June.

“We’ll have this on the ballot by Christmas,” said Bowerman.

If successful, he said it would provide a third option in the cannabis policy landscape in Calaveras. Calaveras County supervisors are currently mulling legislation that would either strictly regulate the industry or ban it outright.

As it currently stands, no citizens’ ban initiative is in the works, Bill McManus, an activist in favor of banning cultivation, said last week.

Under Bowerman’s initiative, Calaveras would be cut in half to eliminate farming in residential neighborhoods. Supervisorial Districts 2 and 3, which house 80 percent of the cannabis farming population, would be the only places to grow. Districts 1, 4 and 5 would restrict farming.

“We’re going to get farming out of residential areas,” said Bowerman, who later added larger parcels zoned rural residential would be exempt from the restrictions.

Maximum farm size would remain at 22,000 square feet, where it was set in the county’s urgency ordinance program. Licenses for smaller farms of 5,000 square feet could also be available, Bowerman said.

Marijuana cultivators currently authorized in the county’s urgency program could be grandfathered in, no matter the parcel size or location.

The initiative would prohibit new farms until 2020, to allow the Calaveras County Planning Department to work through the list of applicants. Afterward, Bowerman said new farmers would only be able to apply within authorized locations on properties larger than 20 acres.

Under the proposed initiative, those denied by the county at some point in the current program would be given a second chance to register. This was done to appease many rejected farmers whose applications were denied for reasons related to missing deadlines to file paperwork or to obtain proper licensing, among others.

A budget for the project will be in the $330,000 range, Bowerman said during the gathering.

Bowerman touted the team he assembled to assist in the campaign.

The campaign’s lawyer is James Anthony, with an Oakland-based firm that has worked with areas throughout the state to formulate “cannabis-friendly” laws, according to the law firm’s website.

Wildhorse Consulting will manage strategy for the initiative. The point person for the project, Senior Partner Sean B. Doherty, said he has only lost once in the 32 years he has been in politics, when he worked for Tom McClintock during the 2003 California gubernatorial recall election.

“We lost to ( Arnold ) Schwarzenegger,” he said shortly after Bowerman’s speech.

Part of the reason why the campaign is set on the June election is because it is less impactful for Republicans on the ballot, Dougherty said. They could feel less inclined to vote. If they wait until the election next November, he felt the initiative would get lost among the many others slated for approval by voters.

PCG Consulting will be tasked with gathering signatures to qualify for the ballot, Bowerman said. It took the firm just under four days to gather 1,000 more signatures than needed for Measure D last year. They were also subcontracted to acquire signatures for Proposition 64, the statewide recreational cannabis measure.

“They are pros,” Bowerman said.

http://www.calaverasenterprise.com/news/article_6d5685f4-c662-11e7-b0de-3f9153e3027f.html
______________________________________________________________________________

Tuolumne County unveils proposed regulations for personal cannabis grows

Alex McLean / The Union Democrat / November 10, 2017
A special meeting on the development of cannabis regulations in Tuolumne County will be held at 4 p.m. Tuesday at the Sonora Opera Hall, 250 S. Washington St. in downtown Sonora.

A special meeting at 4 p.m. Tuesday could help determine the future of personal cannabis cultivation in Tuolumne County.

The county Board of Supervisors will host the public meeting at the Sonora Opera Hall to provide staff in the county’s Community Resources Agency with direction on how cannabis cultivation for personal use should be regulated, including limits on the number of plants and where people can grow them.

At a meeting on Oct. 3, the board faced backlash from more than a dozen people who were opposed to a proposed ban on all outdoor cultivation in the unincorporated area of the county.

Outdoor cultivation for personal, medicinal-use only has been allowed since February 2016 when the board passed an ordinance that limited the total number of plants that can be grown to 12 for individuals and 24 for multiple people living at the same residence.

The board proposed banning outdoor cultivation of cannabis for both medicinal and recreational personal use after receiving a string of complaints from constituents about issues with neighbors growing marijuana outdoors.

However, the board backed off from the proposed ban at the Oct. 3 meeting and directed county staff to develop recommendations that will be considered Tuesday.

All of the recommendations that will be considered would significantly reduce the maximum plant limit for personal-use cultivation in nearly all zoning districts, but some would be allowed more than others depending on lot sizes.

People would also be required to pay an annual fee for growing more than six plants ranging from $150 to $500 that would pay for enforcement of the ordinance. A “minimal fee” to cover administrative costs would be charged to those growing six plants or less.

Outdoor grows would be reduced to a maximum of three plants in single-family, medium-density and multi-family residential zoning districts (R-1, R-2, and R-3).

People in those zoning districts would be able to grow up to six plants total, whether indoors, outdoors, or a mix between both. There would also be a required 50-foot setback from the nearest property line, as well as a maximum outdoor garden area of 50 square feet in those districts.

Residential estate zoning districts with minimum lot sizes of one, two, or three acres (RE-1, RE-2, and RE-3) would be able to grow a maximum of 12 plants within a total outdoor garden area of 100 square feet.

However, those districts would only be able grow up to three plants outside with a 50-foot setback from the nearest property line and up to six with a 75-foot setback.

Residential estate zoning district with minimum lots sizes of 5 to 10 acres (RE-5 and RE-10) as well as general agricultural district within minimum parcel size of 10 acres (A-10), would be allowed to grow up 12 plants outdoors in a total garden area of 1,000 square feet set back 100 feet from the nearest property line.

Those districts would also be able grow up to six plants indoors, but they wouldn’t be able to grow more than 12 plants total on their parcel through a mix of indoor and outdoor cultivation.

Agricultural zoning districts with minimum lot sizes of 20 and 37 acres (A-20 and AE-37) would be allowed to grow up 12 plants total, whether indoor, outdoor or a mix. The maximum outdoor garden area would be 1,000 square feet at least 100 feet from the nearest property line.

General, heavy, and special commercial zoning districts (C-1, C-2, and C-S), business park districts (BP), light and heavy industrial districts (M-1 and M-2), general recreational districts (K), and timberland production districts (TPZ) would be allowed up to six plants only inside of a residence.

Outdoor cultivation would be banned in those districts, and none of the cannabis grown could be sold as commercial.

If the board chooses to allow outdoor cultivation, county staff recommends requiring opaque fencing with a lockable gate that conceals the garden, limiting the height of plants to 6 feet, prohibiting any visible evidence of cultivation from a public right-of-way, prohibiting cultivation within a front yard and requiring a full-time resident on the premises.

County staff also recommends maintaining a 1,000-foot setback from all “sensitive use areas,” such as libraries, playgrounds, youth centers, drug or alcohol recovery facilities and licensed sober-living facilities.

All cultivation of cannabis for commercial purposes would remain banned, but the county’s Marijuana Working Group is currently holding monthly meetings to develop recommendations for possible regulations that would allow that.
http://www.uniondemocrat.com/localnews/5742139-151/tuolumne-county-unveils-proposed-regulations-for-personal-cannabis 
______________________________________________________________________________

Angels Camp Council Closing In On Urgency Marijuana Ordinance Adoption

11/10/2017 4:51 pm PST
92
Tori James, MML News Reporter

Angels Camp, CA – Scuttled plans from last week for Angels Camp City Council to enact an urgency ordinance establishing local marijuana rules are back on track for Monday night.

Dozens more people turning out at last Monday’s regular meeting in the Angels Camp Fire House meeting room forced a rescheduling. This Monday, the special session will be taking place in the Bret Harte High School Theater, where beginning at 6 o’clock council members will hear public comments and comb through the latest draft.

The currently proposed draft provides strict personal cultivation rules and does not allow for commercial grows. While it does not allow for any dispensaries or retail sales, it currently leaves open the possibility of industry business within city limits.

These include commercial distribution of medical cannabis between legal entities and testing services, contingent on meeting conditional use permit requirements. It also contains provisions allowing for state-licensed out-of-area deliverers of medical marijuana within city limits between 8 a.m. and 8 p.m. as long as they register with the Angels Camp Police Department.

Speaking with Clarke Broadcasting, City Administrator Mary Kelly says she believes at this point that all the council members appear to be open to discussing potential business opportunities with all sides. She adds that the council’s endeavor is to shortly enact an urgency ordinance compliant with state laws before the end of the year that also makes sense for the city and its residents, given local conditions such as the physical constraints of the jurisdiction. To view the proposed draft, click here.

______________________________________________________________________________

Climate Change Is Happening in the U.S. Now, Federal Report Says — in Charts

The National Climate Assessment shows rising global temperatures are having ripple effects across the environment our economy was built on
BY SABRINA SHANKMAN / Inside Climate nNews / Nov. 11, 2017

https://insideclimatenews.org/news/06112017/infographic-climate-change-happening-now-human-role-national-climate-assessment-sea-ice-temperature-rainfall-extreme-weather?utm_source=InsideClimate+News&utm_campaign=7fc589f556-Weekly+Newsletter&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_29c928ffb5-7fc589f556-327504385 

____________________________________________________________________
Angels Camp residents loudly oppose cannabis in their town

Guy McCarthy / The Union Democrat / November 13, 2017
The Angels Camp City Council voted 5-0 Monday night to ban outdoor cultivation of marijuana, marijuana distribution centers, marijuana manufacturing centers and marijuana testing facilities, and to allow for deliveries of marijuana with regulated conditions.

Derek Cole, the city attorney for Angels Camp, said regulated conditions on marijuana deliveries would include notification of law enforcement, delivery drivers must be 21 years old minimum, background checks on delivery drivers by law enforcement, and delivery transactions must be cashless.

It was a rowdy special meeting of the council staged in Bret Harte High School’s theater so there would be room for everyone. Most of the 125 to 150 people who came to the meeting sat in the back rows and many shouted out “ban,” “recall,” “resign,” and “vote” whenever they disagreed near the end of the meeting.

Some people in the audience repeatedly shouted over and heckled their elected officials. One person was escorted out by law enforcement before 9 p.m. and shouted “jackass” in Mayor Scott Behiel’s direction.

Earlier, residents of Angels Camp joined the town’s fire chief and police chief to roundly and loudly urge the council and city attorney to reject any plan to allow cannabis cultivation in Angels Camp.

“I stand tonight to speak to you against any plan to allow marijuana in our city,” said resident Jack Lynch, a former council member. “Our city voted against Prop 64 last year, 57 percent no and 43 percent yes. That vote still stands. The citizens you represent have voted a great big no on marijuana. You represent the citizens of the city, not the marijuana industry. We expect you to vote no tonight.”

An agenda for the meeting said city staff were advising the council to adopt an urgency moratorium ordinance concerning the cultivation, commercial and retail sale, and delivery of marijuana and related land uses, and approve an exemption from the state environmental quality act for that urgency ordinance.

“What’s the hurry?” resident Judy Axeman said during public comment in the theater. “Why not wait? Our property values, water quality, air quality and quality of life are all at risk here. The voters made it clear a year ago.”

Resident David White shared with the council recent news reports about a standoff in Amador County that stemmed from a search for suspects in an armed robbery at a West Point marijuana grow, as well as a search and seizure involving marijuana and weapons.

Public comment ended at 8:15 p.m. Derek Cole, city attorney for Angels Camp, spent a few minutes trying to answer a question about environmental concerns from Lynch.

“CEQA review is not necessary for this ordinance,” Cole said. “CEQA review will take place at the project level.”

“That answer is unacceptable,” Lynch said. “You are saying there are no environmental consequences from what’s in this document.”

Earlier, John Rohrabaugh, fire chief for City of Angels Fire Department, initially said he wasn’t taking a position on marijuana. He went on to say he’s been in firefighting 34 years and in his experience, when indoor marijuana cultivation is introduced into a community, the structure fire rate goes up 30 percent.

Rohrabaugh also said, “I’ve seen 10 houses burn down because of one house with six plants.”

Rohrabaugh’s comments to the city council drew several rounds of applause. Asked later what community had 10 homes burn down due to a fire in a house with six plants, Rohrabaugh declined to go into specifics.

Todd Fordahl, police chief for Angels Camp, spoke at length to the council before Rohrabaugh.

“This issue has caused more opposition and division than any other issue in 20 years,” Fordahl said. “It’s illegal under existing federal laws. Marijuana remains a schedule one controlled substance, the most serious controlled substances there are.”

Fordahl told council members they are elected to represent the majority will of the people in Angels Camp. He added that the entire marijuana industry is a wilful disregard of federal law and he said California is not prepared to regulate marijuana.

Angels Camp City Council members are Linda Herman, Joseph Oliveira, Scott Behiel, Amanda Folendorf and Veronica Metildi.

______________________________________________________________________________
Angels Camp OKs cannabis deliveries

Bans all other marijuana activities

By Jason Cowan Jason@Calaverasenterprise.com / Nov 13, 2017 

http://www.calaverasenterprise.com/news/article_8356c1ce-c906-11e7-9899-0f1a9beeb5c8.html 
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The Angels Camp City Council banned all commercial marijuana activities outside of deliveries Monday, during a raucous and rowdy hearing at the Bret Harte High School theater.

Marijuana deliveries from licensed dispensaries outside the county will be allowed under special conditions, said city attorney Derek Cole shortly after the hearing. Transactions have to be cashless, drivers must be over 21 years old, they would have to notify the Angels Camp Police Department and undergo background checks.

The decision, an unanimous ruling, came after two failed attempts to establish an urgency ordinance, which requires 4/5ths vote, regarding cannabis in Angels Camp.

An initial proposal to ban everything in the city was shot down when Vice Mayor Amanda Folendorf and Councilwoman Veronica Metildi opposed. A second attempt, which would have banned everything but testing facilities, failed after council members Linda Hermann and Joseph Oliveira vetoed.

The council compromised in the approved ordinance, allowing deliveries.

Originally, the council was slated to determine the fate of a law that would have banned outdoor cultivation, but set up requirements for testing labs, manufacturing facilities and marijuana deliveries.

The scope broadened Friday, Nov. 10 when Hermann and Oliveira requested discussions to include a comprehensive ban, Cole said.

The tone of the topic changed further amidst concerns regarding the will of those in attendance, which supported a cannabis ban overwhelmingly Monday, and the conflict a federally illegal substance could impose, if regulated locally, on those that took an oath. Both topics were discussed by either Hermann or Oliveira during deliberations.

The ordinance will remain in effect for 45 days before the council has to determine whether to extend the policy, or let it sunset.

Discussions spiraled out of control midway through deliberations via random outbursts that caused one man to be escorted out by Angels Camp Police Chief Todd Fordahl and another get shut down by Cole after he was interrupted by someone who kept screaming “point of order” from the crowd.

At one point, any comment that supported a regulatory action was met with audible groans and dissent. Mayor Scott Behiel hammered his gavel at least three times, trying to settle the crowd that filled the theater halfway Monday.

Folendorf received the brunt of criticism. Her comments favoring a regulatory system were met with verbal shamings and demands for her to be recalled.

She is one of only two elected members currently on the council. The three others were either appointed following public interview or were given the position after too few people applied to fill the vacancy at the end of the term.

Among those who spoke in favor of a cannabis ban Monday evening during public comment was Jack Lynch, former mayor, Bert Sobon, former councilman, and Lorrie White, who interviewed for the city council position against Metildi last year.

Following a question that later turned into a confrontation, Lynch vocalized his displeasure when informed why the proposed regulatory document would be exempt from environmental review.

"It is an unacceptable ruling," Lynch said. 

Cole said the proposed ordinance was exempt of environmental review because it was setting up an apparatus. It would be at the project level where some type of study would be necessary, Cole said.

Prior to public comments, Fordahl spoke against cannabis regulations. He introduced the conflict regarding marijuana, illegal federally, in California, where it was legalized recreationally via Proposition 64 last year.

Fordahl said he was worried that the state was unprepared, legalizing the product before they had a means to test levels of impairment while driving. He was also concerned about children being exposed to the cannabis lifestyle.

Angels Camp Fire Chief John Rohrabaugh did not take a stand. He said he was concerned about indoor growing and the risk for fire due to shoddy electrical work. He stated he preferred outdoor marijuana farming, but knew everyone would not like the smell.

“I have never seen a house burn down from an outside grow before,” Rohrabaugh said. “I have seen 10 burn down from an grow indoor.”

______________________________________________________________________________

Tuolumne County Moving Towards Allowing Limited Outdoor Marijuana Cultivation

11/14/2017 9:11 pm PST
10614
BJ Hansen, MML News Director

Sonora, CA — After meeting for four-and-half hours about whether to allow outdoor marijuana cultivation, the board of supervisors directed staff to take a minimal, compromise, approach.

The supervisors are moving towards prohibiting outdoor grows on smaller parcels zoned R-1, R-2 or R-3. However, the county is planning to allow up to six plants to be grown on larger parcels zoned RE-1, RE-2, RE-3, RE-5, RE-10, A-10, A-20 and AE-37.

Or, residents will be allowed to grow six plants indoors, including R-1, R-2 and R-3, with stipulations such as having filtration and installation systems to limit odor, light systems must be fully shielded, and and there can be no generators.

The Tuolumne County Community Resources Agency drafted an initial recommendation, detailed at the beginning of the meeting, that would have allowed anywhere from three plants to be grown on smaller R-1 residential parcels to 12 plants on larger agricultural land.

During public comment, around 40 people gave their opinions. Nearly 70-percent spoke against the draft ordinance and 30-percent were in favor. Many in support spoke about medical benefits of marijuana, and those against talked about crime, children getting the drug, and the impact on community values. Among those in opposition to any outdoor cultivation were law enforcement leaders such Sheriff Jim Mele and District Attorney Laura Krieg and school officials like county Superintendent Margie Bulkin and Summerville Superintendent Robert Griffith.

After the public comment period, the supervisors needed to determine the big question of whether to completely ban or allow outdoor cultivation. District Three Supervisor Evan Royce lobbied for implementing a system to allow for enforcement, including a fee for permits. Ideas included fees ranging from $150-$500.

Marijuana Working Group member Kira Tucker spoke passionately about her personal experience with marijuana and the benefits it has medicinally, while on the counter point, working group member Scott Clamp,  a former CHP Commander, urged the board to move slow, citing first hand impacts of the drug that he’s witnessed from a law enforcement perspective.

District Four Supervisor John Gray spoke about the difficulty of legislating values. He said he’s personally against recreational marijuana, but feels it is going to be here regardless, citing a billboard of Highway 108 directing customers to a Calaveras County business. He called for a maximum of six plants, indoor or outdoors. He felt banning outdoor cultivation was the wrong path.

District Five Supervisor Karl Rodefer stated he was still conflicted on the issue. He estimated there could be 10,000 illegal marijuana plants in Tuolumne County. He acknowledged there are benefits medically in getting people off opioids, and raised concerns about fire hazards related to indoor grows. He seconded Gray’s notion of limiting the number to six outdoor plants.

District Two Supervisor Randy Hanvelt took issue with the idea that marijuana is inevitable, so the community has to deal with it. He raised concerns about it getting into the hands of kids, and irreversible damage it can cause. He stated that his main concern is for medical users and did not care about the needs of recreational users. He added he is open to grows on larger lots, but not smaller. He also supported capping the amount at six plants.

Board chair Sherri Brennan also got behind capping outdoor grows to six plants, with a prohibition on outdoors grows in zones R-1, R-2 and R-3.

The final vote was 5-0. Staff will now take the directive and draft an ordinance that will eventually go to the planning commission, and then back to the supervisors for final approval.

The meeting was aired live on AM 1450 and FM 102.7 KVML. Around 180 people were on hand at the Sonora Opera Hall.

Written by BJ Hansen.

If you see breaking news, traffic or weather contact us at the News Hotline at 532-6397. If you have a photo regarding this news story or any Mother Lode News Story please email news@clarkebroadcasting.com.

You can view live video of the Tuolumne County Board of Supervisors meeting by clicking here. Meetings are typically scheduled the first and third Tuesday of each month beginning at 9am.

The live streaming video is provided courtesy of Tuolumne County and is proudly presented by Blue Mountain Minerals, a Mother Lode business and employment leader supporting our community.
https://www.mymotherlode.com/news/local/334390/tuolumne-county-moving-towards-allowing-limited-outdoor-marijuana-cultivation.html
______________________________________________________________________________

Traffic Alert: New Stoplight On Highway 26

11/15/2017 7:16 pm PST
21
Tracey Petersen, MML News Reporter

Valley Springs, CA — Motorists will find a new traffic light on Highway 26 that Caltrans indicates will ease congestion and improve safety in Valley Springs.

The $3.8 million highway intersection improvement project began this summer and was completed on Wednesday. Crews installed a four-way stop light, lengthened the highway’s left turn lanes and widened the entire intersection at Vista Del Lago Drive. Caltrans spokesperson Warren Alford says the additional turn lanes will also improve truck turning. He adds, “That intersection is in a busy part of Valley Springs. Anytime you have a major route with a pretty significant side street you want to make sure that that intersection is as safe as possible. We pay attention to where there are any incidents and if we feel like there’s an area that could use a safety improvement, we try to do that. This is one of those places where we determined a signal would be very helpful.”

Alford notes that the intersection now includes three accessible curb ramps, a new sidewalk and pedestrian push buttons on new traffic signal poles, which will enhance pedestrian safety as well.

______________________________________________________________________________

Supervisors approve auditor-controller qualifications

By Jason Cowan Jason@Calaverasenterprise.com / November 16, 2017
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The Calaveras County Board of Supervisors approved qualifications Tuesday for the county’s auditor-controller position.

With the qualifications, candidates will either have to be certified by the California Board of Accountancy, have an accounting degree from a legitimate institution plus five years of fiscal management experience with similar responsibilities for a consecutive period of at least three years, have a professional internal auditor certificate from the Institute of Internal Auditors and at least 16 college semester units in anything accounting related, or have served in any auditor position for over three years to run for the position here.

The ruling establishes stipulations for a position that did not have requirements beforehand. Any registered voter in Calaveras County could have run for the position.

Current Auditor-Controller Rebecca Callen announced last month she will not return to the position after her term expires at the end of 2018. She cited leadership decisions that did not correspond with her vision for the county among the reasons she decided against running again.

Callen has been the county’s auditor-controller since 2010, when she beat Carl Stoughton, a business owner at the time, by a 70 percent to 29 percent margin. She ran unopposed in 2014. Before her tenure as the county auditor-controller, she was a business analyst for the county.

The stipulations were approved exactly one month before the signatures-in-lieu of filing period for the position begins next month. It will end on Feb. 7, 2018.

The declaration and nomination period for the position opens on Feb. 12 and will end on March 14 if Callen decides not to return to the post.

The election for the spot will be held during the California Primary Election on June 5. If a single candidate does not obtain more than 50 percent of the vote, the position will be determined in a runoff election on Nov. 6.

The newly elected auditor-controller will take office on Jan. 7, 2019.

Though Callen said she did not intend to run, she did not rule out the option completely last month. She said she would need to observe progress toward “civility and unification” in the county. She said she felt retaliated against by people she declined to identify.

_____________________________________________________________________________
